## To whom it may concern:

We are emailing to implore that you change the zoning in South Burlingame from R5 to R7. As homeowners we are extremely distraught by the amount and type of infill that is occurring all over the city and in our own neighborhood as well. Beautiful older, affordable homes are being demolished, lots divided and enormous, out-of-scale, hulking houses smushed into the new lots. These new houses do not fit with the character or scale of our neighborhoods, and are not remotely affordable (recently Everett Homes has sold two such houses in our neighborhood for \$650K). These new homes negatively impact the liveability of our neighborhood and are NOT the solution to increasing density in the name of sustainability and affordability.

We request that you include South Burlingame on the March 10th meeting agenda, so that our zoning concerns and needs can be addressed.

Thank you for hearing us.

Sincerely, Hillary & George Dames 8235 SW 11th Ave Portland 97219